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PARTNERS IN POLICING 

February 2005 Volunteer Hours 
 
 CID Clerical – 5 Hours 0 Minutes 
Citizens On Patrol – 80 Hours 30 Minutes 

Number of Handicap Warnings Issued – 0 
Number of Handicap Citations Issued – 13 
Number of Junk Vehicles Written – 4 

Citizens Police Academy Class – 60 Hours 0 Minutes 
Courts – 39 Hours 0 Minutes 
Crime Victims Assistance Program – 0 Hours 0 Minutes 
Miscellaneous – 71 Hours 15 Minutes 
Vehicle Maintenance – 28 Hours 0 Minutes 
Watering of Plants – 11 Hours 45 Minutes 

Total – 295 Hours 30 Minutes  

 

2005 Dues 
This will be the last issue of the newsletter you will receive if your dues are not paid for 
the year.  If you have paid your dues, please excuse this message.  The sign-in sheet for 
the March meeting will have a notation by your name if you have paid.   A list of paid 
members will be printed in the April newsletter.  So if you haven’t paid, please do so you 
won’t miss all the news, upcoming activities and speaker information. 

 

SELF-DEFENS E 
SGT. DAVID CORT-BRASSEY 

 
Don't miss our in-house expert on Self Defense; Sgt. Cort-Brassey will be our guest 
speaker.  Sgt. Cort-Brassey is an instructor on self defense tactics and is a certified 
fitness instructor.  He holds black belts in Tae Kwon Do and Aikido.  This Trinity High 
School graduate has BA in Physical Education with a Business Minor from the UTA-
Arlington. 
 
So come to the meeting to learn how to defend your self in the parking lot, shopping 
centers or any place.  Who knows maybe we will have hands  in demonstrations.  It 
should be lots of fun, so come enjoy! 

REMIDER 
MARCH  

REFRESHMENTS 
 

Nadine Barnes 
Joyce Humphrey 
Faye Stinneford 
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Ann’s Thoughts 
 
Greetings and Happy St. Patrick’s Day.  Thanks to Leah for taking the minutes of the February meeting.  
Special thanks to Al Simmenroth, Joyce Humphrey, Chris Shanahan, Wes Weeks, Faye and Tim Stinneford 
for volunteering to assist with Traffic Stops for Class 20 on March 3.  The Class members were all talking 
about all the things Police Officers have to remember and they couldn’t believe some of the stunts the 
“traffic offenders” pulled on them.  Thanks to the Police Officers who came in on their day off to give Class 
20 a view into their work.   
 
Mark your calendars, for these dates, April 22, 23 and 24 for Arbor Daze.  If you have not signed up, then 
come to the March 15 meeting or call J.R. Goad at 817/267-6054.  In addition, on April 16 at 9am come  
assist in setting up the Arbor Daze site, if you haven’t signed up for this activity, let J.R. know if you will be 
there.  
 
CRUD Day is March 19 at the Euless library and if you volunteered you be there no later than 8am.  If you 
have items to be recycled don’t forget to bring them.  The COP car will be at the site and let’s hope the keys 
don’t get lost. 
 
Only three months until the tenth anniversary of the first CPA graduating class.  A special event is being 
planned for these graduates, so mark your calendars for June 21.  If you know any of these Class graduates 
and they aren’t members of the Alumni, please send their address, phone number or e-mail address so a spe-
cial invitation can be extended to them to attend the meeting. 
 
On April 7th, I will give a presentation to Class 20 on the CPAAA, so if you can attend and provide addi-
tional information to these Class members to encourage them to join us, please do.  This Class is filled with 
very good potential members who could add to our wealth of knowledge, family and friends. 
 
This month’s meeting will be very bittersweet, tearful with wishes of happiness, joy and  good luck.  Cindy 
Carter, our COP coordinator, is leaving us, for a new home in South Carolina.  So is you have something 
you an interesting story about Cindy, let me know.  Thanks your work with the COP 
program and for the Alumni activities you were a part of.  
 
So from the desk of the President, have a great month and I’ll see you at 
the meeting.  Board Members don’t forget the Board meeting at 5:30pm 
in the first floor conference room. 
 
 

    Ann                  



March4, 2005 Partners In Policing                       Page 3 

Euless Citizens Police Academy Alumni Association 
 
 
Dear ECPAAA, 
 
This month is bittersweet for me.  I am returning to South Carolina. My husband has a wonderful job 
opportunity in North Charleston, and we are moving back to my old stomping grounds on James Is-
land. 
 
When Mrs. Barbara Lucas first told me about the ECP AAA in 1997, I did not understand then how this 
organization would impact my life.  In 2003 I joined class 17.  It was such an awesome environment; I 
could not wait to get even more involved.  I joined the ECPAAA immediately and volunteered as much 
as possible. 
 
Not everybody realizes that I have a major problem with migraine headaches. At least half of each 
month is spent fighting the pain in my head. On good days I volunteered.  Due to the frequency of my 
headaches I lost my job at the end of 2003. My self-esteem was low, but the love and support of this or-
ganization helped me feel needed and productive. 
 
The COP program also gave me an opportunity to patrol with several of you that I would not have got-
ten to know otherwise.  I cherished these opportunities to not only serve our city, but to know people 
better.  If you want to really get to know the people in this organization, jump in a COP car for 4 hours 
with one of them.  I have done this, and it has only enhanced my life.  I encourage all current COP's and 
future COP's to get out there and not only perform this wonderful service for Euless, but really get to 
know the other people in this program. 
 
We have laughed together, patrolled together, grieved together, cried together, and volunteered to-
gether.  I care deeply about the ECPAAA members, the Euless Police Officers, all of the support staff, 
and the City of Euless.  It was worth walking into that classroom 2 years ago.  In fact, it was one of the 
most rewarding adventures in my life. 
 
Thank you to all who have walked with me on this journey. I will miss you.  And for those of you in the 
current class, you are in a great place.  T his experience does not end at graduation. The Euless Police 
Department and the ECPAAA are one big family.  Your life can only be enhanced by becoming an active 
participant in this organization. 
 
Tell the Mayor that I gave up my plans to take over her job when we made the decision to move.  How-
ever, don't be surprised if you start hearing stories from SC and that involve one Cindy Carter! 
 
I will miss you all! 
 
Cindy 
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Well the 20th Citize ns Police Academy class has entered the fourth week.  I 
would like to thank all of the Alumni Members that have been assisting with 
the class.  Without you the class would not be possible.  On Thursday, March 
3rd the class performed traffic stops in the Police Department parking lot and 
everyone had a great time.  Next week we will be performing building 
searches at Trinity High School. 
 

Arbor Daze is right around the corner and everyone is needed to work the Alumni’s Parking lot.  Please 
clear your calendars and make plans to be available to assist with this endeavor.   Let’s all pray that 
mother nature gives us  a great weekend. 
 
On behalf of the Municipal Court Thank You to those that have made this a project for the association.  
The court employees cannot say enough good things about you.  They want you to continue to help when 
you can.  If you are inte rested in helping with this endeavor please let me know. 
 
For those of you who do not know, Kevin Carter (Cindy’s husband) has received a transfer to South 
Carolina.  Cindy and her family will be leaving Texas on March 29th .  Let me s ay Thank You to Cindy 
for all the work you have done for the association and the COP prog ram.  I will be looking for a new liai-
son for the COP program.  If you are interested or know of someone who would be good at this please let 
me know.  Please join me in wishing Cindy and her family joy and happiness in their new journey. 
 
Gary 

COP NEWS 
COP hours are very much appreciated by the Euless Officers.  This was especially true on March 3rd, when 
Ann Zimmerman, Adis Umpierre, and I were asked to assist in the transport of two children to the PD.  Af-
ter transporting the children, we provided a couple hours of babysitting until family members arrived to 
pick up the children.  A special thanks to Kathy Haecker for the diapers and toys she brought for us!  Sev-
eral of the officers told us how much they appreciated what we were doing that night.  Thanks to Sgt. 
Starnes for the snacks he brought. 
 
How did we get chosen for this task?  We were at the PD getting ready to patrol, and they put us to work.  
Not all patrols are this eventful; in fact most of them are not.  However, if we increase our hours of patrol 
(we have two cars available 24 hours a day) the chances of our being of use to the officers increases. 
 
In order to be counted on, we need to be available on a regular basis.  Being available does not mean that 
any individual needs to patrol every week. Although that is an option we all have.  But it does mean we 
need to schedule every COP to patrol at least one time per month. 
 
I look forward to reading about the wonderful work the COP’s are doing when I read future newsletters 
from South Carolina. 
 
Keep on Patrolling! 
Cindy 
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PROGRAM 
Lou Baum introduced the program – Earl Nightingale’s “Lead the 
Field”.  This 30-minute talk was all about ATTITUDE.  Attitude 
is the mag ic word.  Attitude is the reflection of the person inside.  
Success is the result of great ATTITUDE!  Thanks Lou! 
 
Meeting called to order 7:00 p.m. by Ann Zimmerman 
Invocation: J.R Goad 
Pledge of Allegiance: Joyce Hu mphrey 
 
PRES ENT - President: Ann Zimmerman, Second Vice President: 
J.R. Goad, Treasurer: Teresia Foreman, Parliamentarian : Joyce 
Humphrey, Nadine Barnes, Lou Baum, Leah Benoit, David Bol-
ger; Perry Brockmeyer, Dan Clark, Karen Duncan, Erelene Hill, 
Warren Hinkley, Mark Merrick, David Mishkin, Judie Nolden, 
Betty Overstreet, Israel Perez, Chris Shanahan, Al Simmenroth, 
Barney Snitz, Rose-Marie Stevens, Faye Stinneford, Tim Stinne-
ford, Susan Vest, Julie Watkins, Wes Weeks, Ruth Zavala.  
 
LIASION - Tony Burnett - late due to his car breaking down. 
 
MINUTES   A motion to approve January’s Minutes as published 
in the newsletter was made by Tim Stinneford.  Seconded by 
David Mishkin.  Passed. 
TREASURER’S REPORT—A mot ion to approve January’s 
Treasurer’s Report was made by Tim Stinneford.   Seconded by 
Perry Brockmeyer.  Passed.  Teresia Foreman gave an update on 
February’s activity.  There was $675 in income ($150 Brick Sales, 
$25 Member Merchandise, $500 Member Dues) and $591.29 in 
Expenses.  A couple of corrections need to be made on the ex -
pense side and a corrected Treasurer’s Report will appear in the 
March newsletter. 
REGIONAL CPAAA—Wes Weeks gave an update on the Feb-
ruary Regional Meeting  held in Weatherford.  Speaker topic was 
Face Reading.  Next regional meeting will be held in Waco on 
March 12th.  They will be discussing the 2005 TCPAA Conven-
tion.  Both North Texas and Centra l Texas Regions will be invited 
to the meeting in Waco since Waco belongs to both Regions.  Wes 
is not able to attend and asked if anyone would like to go in his 
place, please give him a call. 
WEB MAS TER— Chris Shanahan asked that if anyone has any 
updates for the website, please contact him. 
COP UDATE—Cindy Carter absent, no update given. 
FLOWER FUNDRAIS ER—Leah Benoit announced the 2005 
Flower Fund Raiser.  Brochure is not available yet.  Hope to have 
by the March meeting. 
CRUD DAY — J.R. Goad announced the date for this activity is 
March 19th.  For those of you working, please meet between 8:00 
a.m. and 8:30 a.m. behind the library.   
TEXAS TRAS H-OFF  - Please meet at Showp lace Lanes at 8:15 
a.m. on April 2nd for donuts and coffee.  Then our group will head 
to Bob Eden Pa rk.  Lunch will be served around 12:00 noon back 
at Showplace Lanes.  
 

ARBOR DAYS—   J.R. presented sign-up sheets for the Arbor 
Daze Festival (April 22nd, 23rd & 24th).  Arbor Daze workday is 
Saturday, April 16th from  9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. – lunch will be 
served. 
NEWSLETTER— Karen Duncan had no updates on the newslet-
ter. 
LIAISON  -  Tony Burnett read the names of the Alumn i members 
(too many to list) who helped with the first night of the Citizens 
Police Academy Class 20.  Thanks for the support!  
CLASS 20 ASSISTANCE - Al Simmenroth announced that they 
would need help on March 3rd (Traffic En forcement) and March 
10th (Building Search).  If you can help out, please contact Sgt. 
Gary Landers. 
MERCHANDIS E UPDATE—Faye Stinneford gave an update 
on member merchandise.  Some me mbe rs want new t-shirts since 
the polo shirts are pretty hot in the summer time.  We can either 
have them silk screened or e mbroidered.  We have almost 50 of 
the gray t-shirts left and a discussion was on the floor about hand-
ing them out to the current Citizens Police Academy (CPA) class.  
A motion was made by Tim Stinneford to give the existing CPA 
class the gray t-shirts so we can get rid of them.  Seconded by 
David Mishkin.  Passed.  If you are a current Alumni member and 
did not receive a gray t-shirt when you joined the Alumni Associa-
tion, please get in touch with Faye Stinneford.  Another motion 
was made by Teresia Foreman to have the new navy t -shirts em-
broidered.  Seconded by Nadine Barnes.  Passed. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS —Lou Bau m presented Wes Weeks 
with his 2004 President’s Vo lunteer Service Award.  Congratula-
tions Wes! 
NEW BUS INESS —Ann Zimmerman announced that Dagne L off 
would have to resign as Secretary due to a work conflict. The 
Board has made a decision to hold off in filling the position.   
Ann Zimmerman announced the Alumni received a thank you 
card from Gary and Paula McKa mie for Paula’s recent operation. 
Susan Vest announced that Sharon Finnegan has been really sick 
and we should send her many get-well wishes.  Susan also gave an 
update on Mary Jane Reed – she will be out of co mmission for 
two more months.  We wish you a speedy recovery Mary Jane.  
Teresia Foreman announced we have 46 paid me mbers to date.  
Dues are due for 2005. Ann made a presentation to the Mid-Cities 
Newcome rs Club on the ECPAAA.  They treated her to lunch and 
Ann thanked Ruth Zavala for the opportunity to make the presen-
tation. 
MEMBERS COMMENTS -  Joyce Hu mphrey wanted to know 
if there was anyone bringing food to the next meeting.  Ann Zim-
merman will check with Sharon Finnegan and get back in touch 
with Joyce.  Faye Stinneford and Nadine Barnes also volunteered 
to bring food. 
 
A move was made to adjourn the meeting by Ann Zimmerman—
the motion was made by Al Simmenroth, seconded by Tim Stin-
neford. Passed 
 
Meeting Adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

ECPAAA Minutes Tuesday February 15, 2005 
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EC PAAA Volunteer Hours for 2005 
 February               Grand Totals                       
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Adis Umpierre    1.00     1.00 0.00 4.00 0.00 1.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 5.00 

Al Simmenroth     10.45  25.00   35.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 10.4 0.00 35.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 45.95 

Ann Zimmerman    5.50    28.00 33.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 5.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 43.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 48.50 

Barney Snitz 3.00        3.00 6.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 6.00 

Bill Hoffman    2.00     2.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 2.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 2.00 

Charley LaFontaine  4.15  3.00     7.15 0.00 11.60 0.00 3.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 14.60 

Chris Shanahan    10.50     10.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 10.5 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 10.50 

Cindy Carter  3.45  0.50    3.50 7.45 0.00 7.45 0.00 0.50 0.45 0.00 0.00 3.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 11.90 

Dagne Loff        5.50 5.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 5.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 5.50 

David Bolger  3.15       3.15 0.00 3.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.15 

David Mishkin         0.00 0.00 7.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 7.15 

David Shanahan   8.50      8.50 0.00 0.00 16.65 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 2.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 19.15 

Don Martin  4.50       4.50 0.00 8.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 8.50 

Erlene Hill         0.00 0.00 0.00 4.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.00 

Faye Stinneford  4.50 15.50 2.50   3.15 2.15 28.00 0.00 8.50 29.00 2.50 0.00 0.00 6.60 3.30 0.00 0.00 0.00 49.90 

Israel Perez    1.50     1.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.50 

J. R. Goad        4.00 4.00 0.00 4.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 8.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 12.45 

John Erickson   8.45       8.45 0.00 17.60 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 17.60 

Judie Nolden  3.45     3.15  6.60 0.00 3.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 6.60 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 10.05 

Julie Watkins    1.50     1.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.50 

Karen Duncan        10.00 10.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 22.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 22.50 

Kay Goad         0.00 0.00 3.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.50 

Laura Merrick    1.45     1.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.45 

Leah Benoit     0.45   2.00  2.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.45 0.00 0.00 4.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.45 

Lou Baum         0.00 0.00 4.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 8.45 

Mark Merrick    1.45     1.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.45 

Nadine Barnes   15.00    3.15  18.15 0.00 0.00 28.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 6.60 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 35.10 

Rose-Marie Stevens    1.45     1.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.45 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 4.45 

Susan Rogers    1.50     1.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 1.50 

Teresia Foreman 1.15 15.45      17.00 34.00 1.15 30.95 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 20.50 0.00 0.00 0.00 52.60 

W arren Hinkley 0.45 20.00  13.45  3.00  1.00 38.50 0.45 43.15 0.00 13.4 0.00 3.00 0.00 1.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 61.05 

Wes Weeks  3.15       3.15 0.00 3.15 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 0.00 3.15 

Totals  5.00 80.50 39.00 60.00 0.00 28.00 11.45 71.15 295.50 8.00 181.5 78.15 60.0 0.45 38.50 25.00 117.0       509.0
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MARCH 
March 8, 7pm  City Council Meeting   -  City Hall 

March 15, 7 pm   Alumni Meeting  - Police Department 

                           Sgt. David Cort-Brassey—Self-Defense 
March 10, 7pm   CPA Class Tactical Demonstration & Bldg. Searches  

                           ECPAAA Volunteers Needed 
March 17, 7pm    CPA Class 20  - Identify Theft & Crime Scene 
March 19, 8 am CRUD Day  _  Euless Library 

March 19, 11 am   Easter Eggstravaganza  - Texas Star Park 
March 22, 7pm City Council Meeting  -  City Hall 

March 24, 7pm  CPA Class 20  -  Emergency Operations & Use of Force 

March 27   Easter Sunday            
 

APRIL 
April 3  Daylight Savings Time Begins 
April 7, 7pm    CPA Class 20  - ECPAAA Presentation  

                                        Family Code & Juvenile Law & Crime Victims  
April 12, 7pm City Council Meeting  -  City Hall 

April 14, 7pm   Courts & Other Areas of Criminal Justice &  

  Communications 
April 15, 7 pm Annual Police Award Banquet  - Campus West 

April 16, 9 am Arbor Daze Work Day  - Arbor Daze Site 
April 19, 7pm Alumni Meeting  -  Police Department—No speaker 
April 21, 5-10 am Arbor Daze Carnival Preview  - Arbor Daze Site 

April 22, 23 and 24, Times Vary: Arbor Daze Festival  - Arbor Daze Site 

April 26, 7pm City Council Meeting  -  City Hall 

April 28, 7pm CPA Class 20  - Narcotics & Critique & Wrap-up 

 

MAY 
May  8  Mother’s Day 

May 15-21 National Police Week 
May 17, 7pm Alumni Meeting  - Police Department 

  Speaker  Sheri Lewis  - Teen Court Coordinator 

TBA  CPA Class 20 Graduation 
May 30  Memorial Day 

 

JUNE 

June  Dates TBD PALS Summer Camp 

June 14   Flag Day 
June 19  Father’s Day 

June 21  First Day of  Summer 

             7pm Alumni Meeting  - Police Department 
  Speaker -  Kathy Haecker - Crime Victims Coordinator  

JULY 

July 4   Independence Day 

July 19, 7pm  Alumni Meeting - Police Department 

July 28  - 30  TCPAA Convention  - Waco, TX  
 

AUGUST 

August 2, 6:30pm  National Night Out 
August 7   Friendship Day 
August 16, 7pm  Alumni Meeting  -  Speaker TBD 

   2006 Nominating Committee Appointed 

 

SEPTEMBER 

September 5  Labor Day 
September 10, 10am Regional CPAA  - Euless CPAAA Host 
   Police Department Training Room 

September 11-17  9-1-1 Week for Dispatchers & Jail Staff  
September 18 0 24  National Flower Week 

September 20, 7pm  Alumni Meeting  - Police Department 

September 22  First Day of Autumn 
September TBD  Michael Williamson Golf Tournament 

 

OCTOBER 
October 10  Columbus Day 

October 16   Bosses Day 
October 18, 7pm  Alumni Meeting  - Police Department 

   2006 Slate of Off icers Announced 

October 30  Daylight Savings Time Ends 
 

NOVEMBER 
November 8  Election Day 
November 11  Veteran’s Day 

November 15, 7pm  Alumni Meeting  - Police Department 

   2006 Nominees for Officers Announced 

November 24  Thanksgiving Day 

 

DECEMBER 
December 20, 7pm  Alumni Meeting  - Police Department 
   2006 Off icers Announced 

   2005 Treasurer’s Audit Committee Selected 

 

 

 

Calendar Reminders…   
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 Newsletter Submissions 
 

If you would like to include an article or a photograph in the newsletter you can 
email it to: 

ECPAAA@NETZERO.COM  or NEWS@ECPAAA.ORG 
 Or send by US Mail to:  

ECPAAA 
1102 West Euless Blvd. 

Euless,  TX  76040 
 

 
 

MARCH 
Sharon Finnegan 3/6 

Lori Walker 3/9 
Barbara Lucas 3/12 

Joyce Humphrey 3/26 
Wanda Bradberry 3/28 

Karen Duncan 3/31 
 

 

APRIL 
Charise Gagne 4/13 

Dan Clark 4/19 
Michelle Duzan 4/21 

Kaye Goad 4/10 
Bill Hoffman 4/18 

Betty Overstreet 4/16 
 


